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EAST MANCHESTER TOWNSHIP  

Board of Supervisors 
 

Special Road Meeting 

January 11, 2022 

 

Present:  Chairman Steven H. Gross, Jr., Vice-Chairman David L. Naylor, Supervisor Darryl L. 

Albright; and Public Works Director Shane Haugh 

At a special meeting starting at the Township Office to perform a road survey with staff within 

the Township, Chairman Steven H. Gross, Jr. called the meeting to order at 9:08 a.m. 

Approve/Amend This Agenda 

Motion by Chairman Gross, second by Vice Chairman Naylor, to approve the agenda and 

to review all Township roads. All members voted aye; motion carried.    

Discussion of Summer Roadway Repairs and Ride-Along with Public Works Director 

The public works director and the three board members met to do their annual roads inspection 

of the township. This is done once a year to inspect the roads and discuss upcoming summer 

projects.  

Part of Willow Springs Lane and all of Gravel Hill Road were discussed for pavement overlay. 

When the I-83 Exit 26 interchange begins, Willow Springs Lane should be extended across to 

Espresso Way. The Board agrees they do not want to cul-de-sac Willows Springs Lane.  

Sections of Catalina Drive and Greenwood Estates were discussed to mill existing pavement and 

repave. Loucks Street, Sunset Lane and Devco Drive were discussed for micro surface.  

Discussions were also had to extend Bartlett Drive to Zions View Road. The Bartlett Drive 

extension should start after Hillwood’s portion of Canal Road Betterment is complete. 

Hillwood’s improvements involve Canal Road/Zions View Road to the Locust Point Road 

bridge.    

After all Township Roads were reviewed, Mr. Haugh and the three Board members toured local 

businesses and upcoming building sites.  

Supervisor Comments – None.  

Motion by Chairman Gross, second by Supervisor Albright, to adjourn.  All members 

voted aye; motion carried.  The meeting adjourned at 2:30 p.m.   

  

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

      Shane Haugh 

      Public Works Director 


